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Dear Mr Ellis

Thank you for your correspondence to the Commissioner of Police. He has
referred this matter to me for direct response.

I note the concerns that have been raised in the petition. In relation to the terms of
the petition at item 1, to understand the existing WA Police policy and why WA
Police have difficulties in enforcing existing, private place, prostitution provisions it
is necessary to advise you of the policy and legislative factors that have led to the
current situation.

From the 1990s to the present time it has been recognised by successive.
Governments that the laws relating to prostitution are less than ideal. Despite the
drafting of a number of Bills over the years and associated working parties, there is
a need for more contemporary legislation that provides certainty of expectations for
all concerned.

In 2000 the WA Police former Commissioner of Police (Mr Matthews) abandoned
participation in the prostitution containment policy and only actively prosecuted
street prostitution. This was done because the policy put police in an invidious
situation whereby if they selectively enforced the law without an effective statutory
platform, they would be subject to the insinuation or perception of corrupt conduct.

In January 2004, the Director of Public Prosecutions decided to discontinue the
police prosecution of a brothel operator on the basis that the prosecution was not
in the public interest. Subsequently, it was considered that WA Police should only
use public resources to police brothels when there is credible information to
suspect the involvement of juveniles, alcohol, drugs, organised crime or sexual
servitude. Street prostitution continues to be strongly policed.

The Department of the Attorney General is presently preparing draft
recommendations for Government consideration to improve legislation on
prostitution.
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In relation to item 2-4 of the petition, the Liberal-National Government made a
commitment at the last election to repeal the Prostitution Amendment Act 2008
and introduce legislation which imposed controls on the spread of sexual service
businesses, minimised the exploitation of people working in this industry and
designated areas where a regulated system would be tolerated.

The matter of legislation governing prostitution is clearly a matter of significant
public policy and is appropriate for Parliament to consider, debate and enact.
Police can only enforce the law as is provided.

The present laws (aside from street prostitution) are problematic for police to gain
sufficient evidence.

In relation to the issues raised in the submission from the principal petitioner
regarding her concerns of the inappropriate location of an alleged brothel
business, I would encourage her to contact local government authorities who can
determine whether the business potentially impacts on public amenity for
surrounding residents.

In reference to the issues surrounding the advertising of prostitution in the local
paper, South West Police, and indeed police throughout the state, operate within
the legislative framework as it relates to prostitution. Issues of prostitution are
monitored and, where appropriate, investigations will be carried out. In this case
the advertisement referred to in the petition has advertised for ladies for an "escort
agency". The Prostitution Act 2000 specifically refers to seeking employment to act
as a "prostitute". There is nothing within the legislation that links "escort agency" to
prostitution.

Busselton Detectives are aware of the proposal stated in local media within the
region and will continue to monitor the situation until such time as an investigation
is warranted.

It should be noted this is not the first time such a business has been proposed for
the Busselton region. The District Police are well-aware of the public sentiment
against the establishment of prostitution and will continue to serve the interests of
the community in this regard.

Until such time as there is effective legislation in regard to prostitution occurring
within private premises, I do not see the WA Police policy changing in relation to
these issues.

I tru t this information clarifies the situation.

C J DAWSON APM
DEPUTY COMMISSIONER

13th July 2010
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